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Monthly Meeting • Third Thursday 
Wayne Co Communication Center • Corner of Burbank & Oldman Rds • Wooster, Ohio 

 
W8WOO Repeaters 

147.21 Mhz (PL 88.5) • 443.175 Mhz (No PL) 

OCTOBER MEETING 
The regular meeting of the Wayne Amateur Radio Club will be on 
Thursday at 7;30 p.m. on  October 15, 2015, at the Wayne County Com-
munications Center at the corner of Burbank and Oldman roads in 
Wooster. 
 
Last month, we had another session of our “Continuing Education” se-
ries with a discussion of “VOX”. This month, we’ll delve into “Antenna 

Modeling Basics”. We’ll be using the EZNEC program and will model both a dipole and a 
monopole antenna. You can go to eznec.com and download a demo version if you want to 
get a head started. 
 
We will be monitoring the W8WOO repeaters:147.21 Mhz, PL 88.5  • and • 443.175 Mhz, no PL 

 

• DX GROUP •  
The group meets on the fourth Tuesday of each month. The next meeting is 
scheduled for Tuesday, October 27, 2015, at the home of Dave Balint (N8IW). If 
you like to talk radio, work DX, or just need a night out …. this is your place. 
Among other things, we will be discussing recent contesting activity, upcom-
ing contests, recent DX contacts and activities. In other words, “good ol’ Ham 
Radio”. 
 

The WARC DX Group also promotes and participates in a weekly DX Net every Thursday be-
ginning when you hear someone talking. The net will be on 147.48 (simplex). Listen in, par-
ticipate and work some DX. You’ll find everyone very friendly and helpful. 

http://eznec.com


START AN AMATEUR RADIO VIRTUOUS CIRCLE 
 

By Dan Romanchik • KB6NU 
 
 

On the ham_instructor Yahoo Group (https://groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/ham_instructor/
info) recently, we talked about the classes that we are going to be offering this fall. About his 
Tech class, Bob, K0NR, noted, “Currently have about 30 students signed up. We keep think-
ing we’ll run out of interested people but they keep coming.” 
 
I’ve noticed the same thing here, too. I keep thinking that I am going to run out of people to 
teach, but I have no problem at all filling my classes. In fact, I’d go so far as to say that the 
more people that have taken my class, the more people there are that want to take it. 
 
Of course, this makes perfect sense. If there are more people out there who have amateur ra-
dio licenses, there are more people out there talking about amateur radio, and actually doing 
amateur radio. And, the more people out there talking about and doing amateur radio, the 
more likely it is that other people will become interested in amateur radio and get their licens-
es as well. 
 
It’s an amateur radio “virtuous circle.” 
 
What does this tell you? Well, if you’re in a place where amateur radio seems to be dying out, 
or belong to a club that is slowly fading away, start a class! I think every club should hold 
classes at least once a year, even if that first class has only one or two students. Those first 
few students are the start of your virtuous circle. 
 
Don’t know how to start a class? I can help you there. Start by reading my blog post, 
"Teaching a one-day class" (http://www.kb6nu.com/teaching-a-one-day-tech-class/). It has a 
lot of practical information, including tips on how to select a venue, how to publicize the 
class, how to get people to sign up for the class, and finally, how to teach the class.  
 
You might also want to join the ham_instructor mailing list I mentioned earlier. It's a relatively 
low-volume list, but the subscribers have a lot of experience that you can tap into. 
 
Also, get a copy of my free Tech study guide (http://www.kb6nu.com/study-guides/). Not to 
brag (well, OK I am bragging), but it I really think that it's the best study guide for a one-day 
class. The study guide presents the topics in exactly the same order as I cover them in class. 
Read through it and you'll see what I mean. 

If you need more help, or even just some encouragement, e-mail me, and I’ll do what I can to 
help you. Seriously. 
 
 
When not teaching ham classes or publishing amateur radio study guides, Dan, KB6NU, op-
erates CW on the HF bands (mostly 40m and 30m). His #1-rated amateur radio blog can be 
found at KB6NU.Com, and you can e-mail questions, comments, or complaints to 
cwgeek@kb6nu.com. 



Greetings everyone, welcome to "Dale's Tales" for October 2015. 
 
SPECIAL EVENT:  Radio Amateur Satellite Corp. (AMSAT-NA) will hold their 33rd AMSAT Space Symposium and 
Annual Meeting Friday through Sunday, October 16-18, 2015 in Dayton, Ohio at the Crowne Plaza Hotel, 33 East 
5th Street in downtown Dayton. There is free hotel parking to attend the Symposium. Registration includes re-
ceiving a copy of the “Proceedings of the 33rd AMSAT Space Symposium”.  Papers will be presented from 1300-
1700 on Friday and 0800-1530 on Saturday (break for lunch).  There is a reception Friday evening and the ban-
quet on Saturday starts at 1900. The banquet speaker will be AMSAT VP-Human Space Flight Frank Bauer, 
KA3DHO, retired NASA Engineer at Goddard Space Flight Center presenting “Making a Difference:  AMSAT’s 
Contribution to Navigation and Timing in HEO/GEO Space and Its Profound Impact on Earth and Space Sci-
ence”.  
   
The Symposium is a wonderful opportunity to learn about amateur radio’s newest satellites! Get helpful tips and 
techniques of working the “birds”. Hear about the future satellites. Banquet Prizes! Rub shoulders with some of 
your fellow hams and satellite enthusiasts.  
 
Additional information about Symposium and options to register for the Symposium as well as the banquet can 
be found online:http://www.amsat.org/?page_id=3667.  Check directly with the Crowne Point Plaza Hotel for 
room availability as the deadline for the AMSAT block of rooms has expired.  Call 1-800-689-5586 for hotel reser-
vations. 
 
CLUB PROGRAM OPPORTUNITIES:  You would be surprised to discover all the things that your League is in-
volved with these days.  Here is an opportunity to learn more about how your being an ARRL member truly 
helps Amateur Radio.  Your locally elected leadership, consisting of your ARRL Director, Vice Director and Sec-
tion Managers are available to visit radio clubs and talk with you about ARRL and what is happening in your 
Section or your Division or nationwide.  Most of the talks are prepared in a video presentation format and can 
include a Q&A session as well.  Advance scheduling really helps and gives you an opportunity to publicize the 
event.  See pages 15 & 16 of a recent QST for contact information. 
 
COMMENTS:  from our Vice Director, Tom W8WTD It was another busy month with travel to hamfests.  I always 
enjoy meeting and talking to fellow hams, and finding out what is on your mind. 
 
This may sound like a broken record, but we can't stress enough how important it is to put some pressure on 
Congress to get our legislation passed.  You can check out the ARRL website for all the details on the two bills, 
one in the Senate, and one in the House.  It's hard to overestimate how important these bills may prove to be for 
the future of ham radio.  Each ham should do his or her part. 
 
While we're generating letters at hamfests, it's also important to note where things stand with individual Con-
gressmen.  We don't want to appear ignorant of who is supporting us already.  While we want to gain more sup-
port by way of co-sponsors, it's equally important to thank those who are already on board.  So I did a search on 
the current list of Congressmen, looking for those from the Great Lakes Division who are signed on as co-
sponsors.   
 
Here's the list:   
 
Michigan:  Rep. Benishek, whose 1st district includes a lot of northern Michigan and all of the U.P. ;  Rep. Huiz-
enga, whose 2nd district includes a portion of the western part of the state;  and Rep. Bishop, whose 8th district 
includes a smaller portion of the center of the state. 
 
Kentucky:  Rep. Guthrie, whose 2nd district includes a lot of the center of Kentucky, from south of Louisville 
and Lexington down to Bowling Green. 
 
Ohio:  Rep. Wenstrup, whose 2nd district includes much of southern Ohio, from just east of Cincinnati over to 
Chillicothe and south to the Ohio River; Rep. Johnson, whose 6th district takes in much of eastern Ohio, run-
ning along the Ohio River from Youngstown south and west near to, but not including Portsmouth; and Rep. 
Joyce, whose 14th district is generally east of Cleveland. 
 
These are people we need to thank!  Please send an e-mail, or phone your local office with a message of thanks 
and encouragement.  If you're not sure of just who your representative is, you can find out by checking  the list-
ing "Who is my representative in the US House?" under the Amateur Radio Parity Act of 2015 on the ARRL web-
site.  If your Congressman is a co-sponsor, please thank him.  If not, then ask for his or her support, either by 
signing a letter at one of the hamfests, or getting details on how you can write a letter from home, also on the 
ARRL website.  Please, do something this week.  It only takes a few minutes, and it is so important to you and to 
all your fellow hams! 
 



Here's another way that a few of you can help.  Not everyone will be able to do this.  But in conversations at 
hamfests, I came across a few people who could say, "You know, I went to school with Rep. ___"  Or, "I know 
Rep. __ from business connections, back when he was doing ___."  If you have any connections like that, what 
would it take for you to call and make an appointment and discuss the issue with your friend?  
Personal connections are so important.  And while most of us don't have those, all of our representatives went 
to school somewhere, and have friends in the community.  If you have that kind of connection, please make use 
of it! 
 
Thanks for listening.  I hope to see many more of you at hamfests and meetings coming up next month and be-
yond, and also talking with you on the air. 
 
73,  Tom W8WTD 
 
FIELD CARD CHECKERS:  Well, the facts are simply this: we need more and we need more to visit our ham-
fests.  The ARRL Programs and Services Committee has established a sub-committee to examine the current 
Field Checker guidelines, the appointment requirements and many of the details of the program.  It has been a 
while since a thorough review has been conducted of the Field Checker rules so that is happening now. Your 
Director has been asked to assist, and I have been actively discussing Field Card Checking with both active 
Checkers and aspiring ones plus the DX Community in general.   Feel free to let me know your thoughts and I 
will see to it they are considered by the committee.   
 
Today, Card Checkers can be nominated by the following methods:  One by each recognized "DX Club", one by 
the Section Manager in his Section and one by the Division Director in his Division.  These requirements im-
pose some serious limits.   For example, a Section with 2 DX clubs can have 3 Field Checkers, (possibly 4, if the 
Director's appointment was made in that geographic area).  A change of Section Manager or Director has no 
bearing on appointing additional Field Checkers.  As you can see, geography and population density can affect 
where the Field Checkers are located and even how far they need to travel.  Further, the rules are silent on how 
to replace non-active Checkers.  Suffice it to say, we have a list of things to consider, but hopefully, some im-
provements can be implemented within the next few months.  In the meantime, our Division's diligent Field 
Card Checkers are taking every opportunity to be at swaps to check our cards.   They travel on their dime and 
truly deserve our sincere thanks for serving the DX Community. 
 
UPDATE for AMATEUR RADIO PARITY ACT: We now have 100 Co-sponsors for HB 1301 in the U.S. House of 
Representatives.  The new ARRL Web Page http://www.arrl.org/amateur-radio-parity-act contains the complete 
text of both the House and Senate bills. 
 
HAMFESTING:  Here is the current Great Lakes Division ARRL Sanctioned Hamfest Schedule for the next few 
weeks.  These swaps have received their sanctioning approval from ARRL HQ at the time of this publication.   
 
Your Division and Section officials want to be at your events and we strive for insuring that the ARRL is proper-
ly represented at every ARRL Sanctioned Hamfest.  It is always a good idea for your hamfest chair to contact 
the Section Manager, Vice-Director or Director early in the planning stages to invite them to attend the activity.  
This will allow time to prepare for alternate representation in the event of time conflicts.  
 
Oct   3 - ARRL Executive Committee Meeting 
Oct   3 - GRAHamfest - Grand Rapids, MI 
Oct   3 - Vette City - Bowling Green, KY 
Oct  10 - TBARC Swap - Alpena, MI 
Oct  17 - Muskegon Color Tour Hamfest - Muskegon, MI Oct  18 - Conneaut - Conneaut, OH Oct  18 - Kalamazoo 
Hamfest, Kalamazoo, MI Oct  25 - Massillon - Massillon, OH Oct  25 - USECA - Madison Hgts, MI Oct  31 - Hazard 
- Hazard, KY 
Nov   7 - Grant County -  Georgetown, OH 
Dec   5 - Fulton County Winterfest - Delta, OH 
Dec   6 - L'Anse Creuse - Harrison Twp., MI 
 
HAMFEST OFFICIALS:  When you receive your "Hamfest Package" from ARRL, please open it immediately.  
Read it over and check out all of the material you received.  There is a form included to order additional material 
if you deem it appropriate. 
 
73, see you on the bands.  
 
Dale Williams WA8EFK 
Director 
Great Lakes Divisio wa8efk@arrl.org 
 



Wayne Amateur Radio Club 
Minutes of September 17, 2015 Meeting 

 
 
 

President Tom Zilko (N8JBC) opened the meeting at 19:32 hours with 7 members   present.   
 
Secretary’s Report – John Lilburn (KF4UTY) 
 The minutes for the last WARC meeting held on Aug. 20, 2015 were reviewed, having been sent to the 
 members in the notice of Sept. meeting via E-mail”. A motion to accept this report was made, seconded 
and passed  
 
Treasurer’s Report – Russ McQuate (K8RMC) 
 The club’s treasurer presented a report detailing the current finances of the WARC.  A motion to accept 
 this report was made, seconded and passed. 
 
Repeater Trustee’s Report    Mike Brugger (N8CEY) 
   _ The Yaesu 2 meter/ 440 digital repeater has been ordered but we are awaiting confirmation of     
      acceptance and delivery date.  The Diamond # 300 order will be held up awaiting the arrival of the 
         Yaesu.  

   _ The Diamond #510 antenna, authorized last month has arrived and is ready for installation on the 
           Mohican park fire tower.  
  

Emergency Coordinator  Mike Brugger  
              _On the Saturday of the County Fair the club manned a booth to introduce the ARES Organization             

  and to promote the different ways this group assists during local emergencies. 
 _Skywarn Spotter Class will be held on Oct 24th at the Rittman High School, 50 Saurer St, Rittman.                  

Seating is limited so you must pre-register by Oct 9th. Call 330 262 9817 or e-mail 
ema@wcjcoho.org. 

 _ Marcs training will be held in November at the EMA.  More information to follow. 
 
DX Group – Russ McQuate    
    _ The August meeting was a picnic at the home of Doyle Braun on Aug 25th at his home in Ashland.  
    _ The September meeting will be held at the home of Elmer Steingass (W8AV) on Sept 22. 
  
Old Business  
      Nothing to report 
                                            
New Business    
    Preparation for the annual Christmas tree lighting is underway.  Testing of the existing lights is        
    scheduled for Oct 12.  In the meantime new lights will be explored to find a more efficient bulb. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 19:56 hours. 
     
Russ McQuate made a presentation covering design of “voice operated transmission (VOX)”. 
 
Submitted by John Lilburn, KF4UTY 
WARC Secretary 
E-mail – jlilburn@aol.com 



HAMFESTS 
A listing of area hamfests can be found towards the end of “Dales Tales” above. 
 
For details on other upcoming events and hamfests, please visit the WARC web site at 
w8woo.com.  
 

Every Wednesday evening at 9:00 PM local time (0100Z), the Wayne Amateur Radio Club 
sponsors a n et on 2 meters using the W8WOO club repeater. The frequency is 147.21+ (PL 
88.5). Tom Zilko (N8JBG) handles the check-ins and net activity. It is a general information 
net and everyone is welcome to participate. Give it a try. 

ANYTHING TO ADD? 
If you have any announcements that you want to put in a newsletter or you feel inclined to 
write an article, let me know. You can email me at K8RMC@arrl.net and I’ll do my best to get 
it in writing. 

WEEKLY CLUB NET 


